Anne Mason Elementary 
Volunteer for Kids

Dear Volunteer,

We truly appreciate your willingness to be a successful role model and volunteer for our kids.  Without your help, we would not be nearly as successful as we are.  Please take a few minutes and read over the information included here.  These are reminders of what is expected of volunteers in our school.

There are several laws that govern behavior in schools.  These include the following:

KRS 527.070 Unlawful possession of a weapon on school property is a felony punishable by a maximum of 5 years in prison, and a $10,000 fine.

KRS 438.050 The use of tobacco products is prohibited in any building owned or operated by the Board of Education.
Pursuant to KRS 161.044, all volunteers who have contact with students or who have supervisory responsibility for children must submit to a criminal records check.  

For your Safety
Each volunteer must sign in and out in the school office and the volunteer coordinator’s office.  Become familiar with the rules and policies in the parent/student handbook.  As adults it is very important that we model the behavior that is expected of our students.  All volunteers will wear a visitor’s sticker when volunteering.  Stickers will be given when you sign in at the front office.  By signing in with the office, we will be able to track who is in our building to help children and how many volunteer hours we are logging.  

In addition to this we hold certain expectations for every volunteer.  They are:  
· If you are scheduled to volunteer but are unable to, please let the Volunteer Coordinator know so that other arrangements can be made.

· Confidentiality is a must.  Do not discuss information about students with anyone other than the student’s teacher, not even their parent.  All communication about students should come from Anne Mason personnel, not volunteers.

· The teachers and staff of the school are responsible for the instruction, safety, and discipline of students. Please address any concerns with a staff member, who will address these concerns with the students.

· Volunteers should not have access to materials in students’ permanent record.

We believe successful volunteers are:

· Good role models.

· Dependable and punctual.

· Dressed appropriately for classroom and project activities.

· Respectful of the students’ and staffs’ confidentiality.

· Understanding that we are the professionals and will refrain from giving advice when it is not invited.

· Able to communicate with their teachers. 

· Able to accept constructive criticism.

·  Able to exhibit a good sense of humor.

· Conscious that they cannot visit their children, except during lunch time.

· Do not expect impromptu parent/teacher conferences.
We realize that your time is important and precious, and we truly appreciate what you are willing to do for Anne Mason; however, if at any time we feel that you are impeding the learning of our students or are exhibiting behavior unbecoming of an Anne Mason volunteer, we will ask that you refrain from volunteering in our school.
Again, thank you for everything that you are doing for us.  

Sincerely,

Leah Riney

Principal

Anne Mason Elementary
